DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 13th September 2011 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, & District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton..  In attendance were 3 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
09.1
APOLOGIES.  Apologies from District Cllr Slater who would be late. 
09.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllr. Reeve declared an interest in the appointment of a new Responsible Finance Officer/ Clerks Salary.
09.3
MINUTES. 

09.3
1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

09.3
2. There were no matters arising from the minutes.

The chairman requested Cllrs permission to add extra items to the agenda. This was agreed by all Cllrs.

09.4
PLANNING


1. Aisthorpe, The Street - Sub division of existing dwelling – Approved.

2. Darsham House Porch, Window, 2nd Floor door – Approved.

3. Woodside, Low Rd. – Trimming of Lime tree in front garden - No objections .

4.South Manor Farm, Bramfield  - Change of use from dairy to residential use. Darsham council informed as close to parish boundary. No objection .

5.Mill Hill Farm, Westleton Rd. Resubmission of plans to extend caravan site. New plans show extension moved to field east of existing site. The meeting was suspended for the applicant Mr Watson to explain this application and answer questions. Cllrs had no objections. 
09.5
FINANCE


1. The chairman apologised that he had given the wrong figures for the clerks salary at last meeting but asked that the raise of the £1.50 per hr that had been agreed previously should be added to her salary & backdated to July. This was agreed by all Cllrs.

2. A summary of accounts was presented  showing a balance of £5914.93.

3. Payment of £265 for Parish Council Insurance was approved.

4. Payment of £490.14. Election Costs was approved.

5. Payment of Clerks Expenses of £22.94 was approved.

6. A review of a draft budget for 2012 – 2013 was presented to Cllrs and was approved. This draft could be amended if circumstances changed.

7. As the clerk has been appointed RFO she can no longer sign cheques. Cllr Reeves agreed to act as the third signatory.
09.6
VILLAGE DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

A flyer to advertise the public meeting for the production of this plan was agreed and distribution arranged. The format of the meeting was agreed.
09.7
TRAFFIC CALMING
Cllr Loveridge report that the ‘Make SID Smile’ speed check equipment had been used at the entrance to the village.

09.8
HEDGEROW SURVEY
The Chairman reported he had personally completed the survey & submitted the results.

09.9
1. The clerk reported £ 3819.06 was available for outdoor play space from SCDC funds. This is a rolling fund and was likely to remain a similar figure. 
2. The clerk to write to Rev Booth to ask permission to remove the Freddy Flegg memorial bench from the front of the chapel due to its closure and relocate it elsewhere in the village. 
3. The chairman gave a report of a meeting he had along with chairpersons from other councils with MP Therese Coffey who detailed grants that could be available to councils & organisations. Provision of Mini post offices & referendums on parish precepts & parish plans
09.10
The chairman had attended a quarterly SALC meeting and gave details of plans after the Dale Farm evictions and cuts to affordable housing grants.
09.11
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

County Cllr Leighton reported on the progress of council savings and cuts for the next year.

District Cllr Slater reported on changes to car park charges in the district.
Cllr Reeves reported on progress for the emergency plan which would soon be ready for publication & distribution. Funds for this approved and investigation to be made on cost of first aid kits.

Cllr Reeves gave a report on the progress of plans for the future of the village hall.
Cllr Loveridge reported that the Darsham House footpath was again in a bad state & Cllr Leggate complained that dead trees overhanging Low Rd from Darsham house were dangerous to electricity lines. Clerk & chairman to contact the owner re these matters.

09.12
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 
07.10
1. The clerk will attend a course re finance next month. Rubbish collection days may change but further notification will follow. Diamond Jubilee mugs were now being advertised, the Council has no uptake on this at present. A survey of opinions on the mobile library service was available on line at the Suffolk Library web site,  proposed is a 4 week service only. 

2. Dog Dirt bin is now in place on Coronation Square.

3. Bramble on A12 north footpath were cut by the clerk
07.11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.


Cllr Smith stated that a second bin was needed on the lay-by near the garage.
Cllr Butler reported that the hedge near Prime Irrigation has still not been cut. The chairman will contact Richard Colleen personally after the clerk reported that he never replies to her e-mails or phone calls.

07.12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11th October 2011 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.43pm.
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